
 

 

 
 
 
 
     

 

 Thursday 14 September 2017 

 

Dear Parents and Friends of Malvern College Egypt 

 

Welcome back to the new school year. I hope you had a fantastic holiday 

with your children but I am assuming you are now enjoying the ‘rest’ of 

having them back in school!  

If you are new to the Malvern community we all wish you a very warm 

welcome and look forward to getting to know you and your children more 

over the coming months. For those of you who are returning to MCE an 

equally warm welcome back.  

The week has been extremely smooth from our side. After a long summer 

break, your children arrived keen to meet up with old friends/make new 

ones and to start their learning. The way our existing students have 

welcomed our new students is a testament to their development as young 

people last year and to the values that we have sought to instill in them here 

at MCE.  

Naturally, however, there may be teething issues at the beginning of a school 

year. Should you have a concern, please follow the procedure below. 



 

 

 

 

Concerns, Complaints, Issues 

 

Primary 

Please pass on any concerns, complaints or issues you may have 

directly to your child’s class teacher. Failing that you can contact the 

following people: 

 

Mrs. Sally Dibb-Holland – Head of Early Years for all things to do 

with Early Years. sally.dibbholland@malverncollege.edu.eg  

Mr. Jonathan Bailey – Assistant Head Curriculum for curriculum issues. 

Jonathan.Bailey@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Mr. Marcus Madden – Assistant Head Pastoral for pastoral issues. 

marcus.madden@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Mr. Johnnie Kittermaster – Head of Primary for if you want to pursue an issue further after contacting 

one of the above staff members. headofprimary@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Secondary 

Please pass on any concerns, complaints or issues you may have 

directly to your child’s class teacher. Failing that you can contact the 

following people: 

 

Mr. Nicol Fleming – Head of Years 7 & 8 for issues relating to those 

year groups nicol.fleming@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Mr. Iain Driscoll – Head of Year 9 & 10 for issues relating to those year groups. 

iain.driscoll@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Mr. Richard Moore – Deputy Head Pastoral for other pastoral issues. 

Richard.moore@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Mr. Wayne Maher – Head of Secondary for curriculum issues or if you want to pursue an issue further 

after contacting one of the above staff members. headofsecondary@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Further details are given in the Secondary School section. 
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Buses 

Ms. Sara Hegazy – Head of Bus Operations for all issues to do with the 

buses.  Sara.Hegazy@malverncollege.edu.eg 

 

Operations  

Ms. Walaa Eino – Head of Administration for all things to do with the 

school building. Walaa.Eino@malverncollege.edu.eg 

Of course I am always available to contact if you wish or if you have tried the above routes and are still 

not satisfied. headmaster@malverncollege.edu.eg 

I would be grateful if individuals could refrain from making derogatory comments in the chat group as 

we are not party to that group and your issues will go unheard and remain unresolved. When we know 

about an issue, we deal with the problem. That is our promise to you. 

 

WhatsApp Chat Groups related to the College 

 

Many of you are in class WhatsApp chat groups which are used to pass information around a year 

group. Please note, that as agreed with the parent rep body, all messages should be in English as that is 

the one language everyone has in common. If comments are written in Arabic, that then alienates and 

creates division within your parent groups with those parents who do not read or write Arabic. 

 

Arabic is a lovely language and this is not about putting Arabic down as inferior in any way, this is 

about our community. Communication in English is what we teach our children in school and is central 

to why the vast majority of you brought your children to The College. If you wish to pass a comment on 

in Arabic, please do so directly to my PA Inas.Eldeeb@malverncollege.edu.eg or directly to me 

01019191779. 

 

Changes to Usual Bus Pick Up   

If parents do not intend for their children to use the bus service that day for some reason, you must 

contact the College before 12pm. This allows us time to modify our lists and inform teachers and bus 

matrons. Failure to do this causes great distress for other students as we have to search the entire 

College for the ‘missing child’ causing that bus to be held back after all others have gone. If we receive 

the information after 12pm, we will not be able to accommodate your wishes and your child will ride 

the bus as normal. 
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Parent Information Sessions  

My thanks to Mrs. Dibb-Holland who prepared for her parent information session on how children 

learn in the Early Years this week. Unfortunately, no parents attended so, in case it was because people 

didn’t notice the date, she will proceed with this session again next Tuesday 19 th at 9am after Mr. 

Driscoll's introduction to swimming at MCE at 8:30am. 

There are many other sessions planned for this term ahead, please see the key dates below. 

Headmaster’s Coffee Mornings 

Next Tuesday (Primary parents) and Wednesday (Secondary parents) at 10am we have welcome coffee 

morning with key staff and myself. It is a chance for parents to mingle and meet with senior leaders at 

the school. There is no presentation or speech given, it is a social event. I do hope to see you there. 

Please RSVP to Inas Eldeeb Inas.Eldeeb@malverncollege.edu.eg if you intend to come and on what day 

for catering purposes. 

Parent Survey Feedback 

Thank you to all of you who completed the online parent survey in June/July. Feedback from this will 

be incorporated into the College Improvement Plan which will be sent to you during the course of this 

year. 

College Guiding Statements  

Our College Guiding Statements are what drive us. They are central to all our decision making. Our 

focus guiding statement next week is: 

CGS 2: We value community well-being and provide a safe learning environment. Students, parents and 

staff are provided with a secure and safe environment to promote personal, social and emotional well-

being and growth.  
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  Malvern Qualities  

At Malvern College Egypt, we try to emulate our mother school in as many areas as we possibly can. 

One of these is a shared set of 11 Malvern Qualities which we hope all our students will aspire to. They 

are also in all of our literature. I ask you to discuss these with your children to reinforce what we are 

trying to achieve at the College. Next week’s focus is on Kindness which is below: 

Kindness  

Recognising that kindness and consideration are an essential part of a civilised society and a happy 

community. Acting with compassion and showing empathy towards those in difficulty. 

 

 

Uniform  

 

My apologies if you have been unable to purchase all the items you 

needed. Please ensure that your child comes to school dressed smartly 

and appropriately until their uniform sizes are ready. The uniform shop 

will be contacting you as stock arrives from the supplier. 

The College Uniform Shop is open as follows: 

 

Sunday to Thursday 9am – 2pm.  

 

Ms. Rojayna Salah – Head of Uniform for all things to do with uniform. 
rojayna.salah@malverncollege.edu.eg  
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Calendar  
 

If you are still uncertain about dates, please click on 

http://malverncollege.edu.eg/mce-school-calendar/  or look directly on 

our website under School Life.  

 

Timings of the Day 
 

This is also on our website at the same page. It is on the left hand side of 

the page when you scroll down http://malverncollege.edu.eg/mce-school-calendar/  

For the first week of term, the College day will run until 3:10pm for all students before splitting into our 

regular timings week beginning 24th September when our activities programme begins. 

 

Key Dates for the Autumn Term 
 

Please look on our website http://malverncollege.edu.eg/mce-school-calendar/ to find some key dates 

for your diaries during the first term. Please note that these are correct at this time but may change due 

to outside circumstances. 

 

Co-Curricular activities 
 

A detailed co-curricular programme will be sent to you soon. 

 

Lunch Card Charging 
 

Lite Bites are our school caterers. Lunch is paid by means of a “swipe 

card” where credit can be paid for and stored on your child’s card. 

Finance department will have already sent you a link on how to pay 

online. Alternatively you can charge it at the school finance department 

via credit card only or via the schools bank account details.  
 

You can pay in advance up to a MAXIMUM of 5000EGP. We will notify 

you when your balance has dropped to 500EGP. Lunch cards can be arranged from Sunday to 

Thursday, 9 am to 2 pm.  

 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT WITHOUT PRIOR PAYMENT, A PACKED LUNCH MUST BE BROUGHT 

AS NO MEAL WILL BE SERVED.  

 

    Water Bottles, Hats and Sun Cream 
Please supply your child with a water bottle so that they can keep 

rehydrated at all times in their classes. There are many water 

dispensers around the College. Hats and sun cream at this time of 

year are essential. 
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Upcoming Events  

Please note that these dates do change as we add more fixtures and charity events. It is colour 

coordinated for you: 

Parent Information Session 

Sporting Event 

Holiday 

Educational Visit 

 

SEPTEMBER EVENT  TIME  

Tuesday 19 
Whole College Parent Information Session - Swimming Information at MCE 8:30 

Primary School Parent Information Session - Welcome to the Early Years 9:00 

Tuesday 19 Headmaster Coffee Morning Primary Parents  10:00 

Wednesday 20 Headmaster Coffee Morning Secondary Parents 10:00 

Thursday 21 Islamic New Year Holiday Sept 21   

Sunday 24 CCA’s begin    

Sunday 24  NCSSP swim meet - U11 & U13 sprint meet (25m) -@ NCBIS 15:00 

Tuesday 26 Primary School Parent Information Session -Hearing Younger Children Reading 8:30 

Tuesday 26 Primary School Parent Information Meeting - Homework in the Primary School 10:00 

Friday 29 BISC swim meet@ BISC 9:00 

OCTOBER EVENT  TIME  

Sunday 1 Open Morning  8:30 

Monday 2  U11, U13 and U16 Boys football Vs. CES  @ CES  14:30 

Tuesday 3 
Primary School Parent Information Session - English/Phonics in the Primary 

School  
8:30 

Tuesday 3 Parent Rep Meeting 10:00 

Wednesday 4 U11, U13 and U16 GIRLS football Vs. CES @ CES  TBC 

Thursday 5  Arabic/Social Studies Trip  - Year 2, Y3 and Y4 Trip to Panorama October    

Sunday 8 U11 B&G football vs. TBS @ MCE TBC 

Tuesday 10 U13 B&G vs. TBS @ TBS TBC 

Wednesday 11 U16 Netball @ NCBIS TBC 

Thursday 12  Prefect Investiture Assembly TBC 

Thursday 12  U16 B&G Football vs. TBS @ TBS TBC 

Sunday 15 - 23 Inter House Performance Poetry Competition   



 

 

 

 

Tuesday 17 U11 & U13 B&G Football vs. BIS Madinaty TBC 

Tuesday 17 Whole College Parent Information Session - How we teach Arabic   

Wednesday 18 U13 & U16 Netball @NCBIS TBC 

Thursday 19  Friends of Malvern College Adult Quiz Night 18:00 

Monday 23  Year 3 Trip to Wadi Degla Oct 23   

Tuesday 24 Year 4 Trip to Chocolate Factory   

Tuesday 24 Student Leadership Training - Prefects   

Tuesday 24 Whole College Parent Information Session - Reporting & Grading   

Wednesday 25 Elgar House Charity Dress Up Day   

Thursday 26  Parent Teacher Consultation Day TBC 

Oct 27 – Nov 5 Half Term Holiday   

 

Enjoy the weekend with your children. 

 

Duncan Grice  

Headmaster  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Welcome back! I hope that you and your children enjoyed a 

wonderful summer holiday. 
 

It has been lovely to welcome the children back to school and I 

have been impressed by their energy, manners and positivity 

about the start of this new academic year.  They have all settled 

very well and the new students have been well looked after by 

their buddies. I have enjoyed talking to many of the children and 

listening to their exciting holiday experiences many within Egypt 

and others being fortunate enough to travel overseas.  

At the end of last term before we broke up for the holiday the students from Years 1 to 5 were given a 

sheet of paper which suggested 50 things to do in the holidays. A number of students have returned 

these sheets with photographic evidence of them doing some of these suggestions. If any of you have 

the sheet and photographs of your child participating in these activities then please return them to Mr 

Bailey as he is making a display of all the wonderful things the children got up to. 
 

The new staff have been here for almost a month and have settled really well, enjoying all that Cairo 

offers. They have been impressed by the friendliness, manners and behaviour of all of the students.  
 

It is still quite hot so please can I remind you to send your child/children in to school with a hat, a 

named full water bottle and sunscreen. 
 

Please can I ask that you check that all school uniform and personal belongings are named as already 

there are quite a few items in the lost property room. The lost property room is to be found in the 

Primary School entrance on the ground floor. 
 

The students have already started collecting Housepoints and the House Cup will be given out next 

week along with certificates for Star of the Week, achieving their Housepoint target and credits.  
 

You may have noticed that we are developing another playground for Years1 and 2 at the front of the 

school. This will give the children an opportunity to play with age appropriate playthings and ease 

congestion on the other playgrounds. 
 

You can find me outside the Primary School entrance every morning if you want to catch me about 

some small issue but if you want to discuss something in detail or privacy you will need to book an 

appointment through my PA, Yasmine El Badrawy. Her email is 

yasmine.ElBadrawy@malverncollege.edu.eg My office has moved to the first floor next to Year 3 if you 

want to see me and Mrs Dibb Holland has moved into my old office in the heart of the Early Years area 

if you need to speak to her. Mr Bailey, Assistant Head Academic, has an office on the second floor if you 

have any academic matter you wish to discuss.  Mr Madden, Assistant Head Pastoral, has an office on 

the first floor near Year 3 if you want to discuss any pastoral issue.   

  

Primary School News from Johnnie Kittermaster – Head of Primary  
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What a fantastic first week of a school year this has been. I have 

been amazed and delighted at how quickly our new students have 

settled into the College. This has been helped significantly by the 

wonderfully friendly and helpful way in which our returning 

students have welcomed the new students. 

 

We can now all look forward to a busy, exciting, productive and 

fulfilled year of learning ahead. Alongside the array of subjects on offer in the Secondary School we will 

also be providing our students with a wide range of other activities from community service and trips 

to sporting fixtures and CCAs. Much more information will be shared about these events through the 

MCE Times so please do take time to look out for this each week. 

 

In light of our very positive start to the year I would like to share a number of ways in which we are 

looking to reward our amazing students for the exceptional things that they regularly do. Last year we 

introduced the House Point system (Merits and Credits) and this year we are building on this by 

offering more rewards for reaching particular milestones of House Points. One addition already in play 

is the use of Cilantro. The Cilantro service is now open to all students in Secondary School (Year 7 to 

10), but on the condition that the student has first received 50 House Points. Students need to start 

collecting very quickly if they wish to be given the privilege of using this service at break or lunch time! 
 

To supplement the House Points and assist in informing parents of positive occurrences in the school, 

we will also soon introduce our Positive Praise Postcards. These are simple cards to be awarded by any 

subject teacher to recognise when a student has exhibited or exemplified one of the Malvern Qualities. 

The cards will be issued to the student by the Head of Year at the earliest possible time and parents will 

be contacted by email. 
 

Although we will try to recognise all of the positive actions taken by students we are aware that they 

may be doing things that we do not know about. If your son or daughter has achieved something 

outside of school (sporting, theatrical etc.) then we would really like to hear about this so that we can 

acknowledge and share this with the community. If you have any such occurrences please do contact 

their Tutor. 

 

 

 

Secondary School News from Wayne Maher – Head of Secondary  
 



 

 

 

 

The Secondary School Student Diary has been updated significantly to give both students and parents 

information on our expectations and routines at the school. Please refer to the following sections of the 

diary for more information: 

¶ Daily Schedule (times of the day) – Page 5 

¶ Rewards & Sanctions (including the House Points system) - Pages 6 & 7  

¶ Early sick leave procedure – Page 9 

¶ Electronic Devices (such as NO mobile phones) – Page 10 

¶ Appearance and Uniform – Pages 11 & 12 

¶ Anti-bullying – Page 13 

¶ Academic expectations – Page 15 

¶ Homework Expectations – Page 17 (please note that all students have today received their Home 

Study timetables and these will soon be made available online for all parents) 

¶ Student Timetable – Page 138 
 

I look forward to seeing you all in the course of the coming term at one or more of the events on the 

horizon. Please do not hesitate to contact us should you have any questions or concerns, with your son 

or daughter’s Tutor being the primary point of contact in most instances followed by the Head of Year. 

 

Class / Position Name Email Address 

Head of Year 7 & 8 Nicol Fleming nicol.fleming@malverncollege.edu.eg 

7M Kimberley Harries Kimberley.Harries@malverncollege.edu.eg 

7A Tim Lawman Timothy.lawman@malverncollege.edu.eg 

8M Josh Sussex Joshua.Sussex@malverncollege.edu.eg 

8A Jonathan Gillespie-Payne Jonathan.Gillespie@malverncollege.edu.eg 

Head of Year 9 & 10 Iain Driscoll iain.driscoll@malverncollege.edu.eg 

9M Ben Faux benjamin.faux@malverncollege.edu.eg 

9A Kerry Moore Kerry.moore@malverncollege.edu.eg 

10M Sean Gale Sean.gale@malverncollege.edu.eg 

10A Jessica Swann Jessica.Swann@Malverncollege.edu.eg 

Deputy Head of 

Secondary School 
Richard Moore Richard.moore@malverncollege.edu.eg 

Head of Secondary 

School 
Wayne Maher Headofsecondary@malverncollege.edu.eg 
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It is great to be back at school and seeing all the students so enthusiastic 

about participating in sport again. I am very pleased to inform you that 

we have over 50 competitive fixtures for this academic year, an increase 

of over 200% on last year! 

 

To help facilitate this increase, I am delighted to welcome Mr. Sean Gale 

(PE), Mr. Joshua Sussex (PE) and Mr. Ahmed Salah (Swimming) to the 

department. All staff are highly qualified and experienced and are already having a very positive 

impact on sport at MCE.  We are also joined by Miss Alina Malgina, our Gap Student from Malvern 

College UK who is also proving to be an asset to the department. 
 

As with last year, we will be running our Elite Swim program. This 

started this morning and it was great to see many students wanting to 

represent the MCE Lions. I will be doing a presentation on the 

swimming curriculum and swim team on Tuesday, 19th September at 

8.30 in the staff lounge. You are all invited to attend. 

Our U16 (Year 9 and 10) boy’s footballers will be having their CCA on a 

Sunday afternoon from 3.30 – 4.30pm. This is to allow them full access 

to the field and provide them with an even higher level of training. This 

does mean however, that students will need collecting after this CCA if they wish to attend. 
 

 

 

 

Welcome back from the Music Department. Firstly I would like to 

welcome Mr. Andrew Austin, who joins us this year, he is teaching 

from Year 1 right through to Year 8. Miss Raslan returns teaching Early 

Years through to Year 3. This year we have an Early Years music 

classroom based in the Early Years area, making it more accessible for 

pupils.  

Instrumental lessons will start again at the end of September, offering a 

wide range of instruments - from violin, voice, piano, guitar, drums, 

woodwind.  If you wish for your child to have instrumental lessons, 

offered at very competitive rates, please see me for a letter. If you wish 

for lessons on an instrument not listed please contact me 

tina.marsh@malverncollege.edu.eg , as teachers can be arranged. We 

are offering a wide range of CCA activities in music. We will be 

offering primary and secondary  

Sports News from Iain Driscoll – Director of Sport  
 

Music News from Tina Marsh – Director of Music  
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choirs, samba and gamelan, guitar club, music ICT, recorders, school production and keyboards to 

name a few.  

This term there are already many musical activities planned, as well as performing in key assemblies, 

there will be a Lip Sync Battle for Secondary School in October, the House Shout, as well as 

preparations for the Winter Concert.  Other musical activities may happen across the term as well, there 

will be something for everyone.   

The Thursday lunchtime performances will start early October again, giving an informal opportunity 

for students to perform in front of their peers. 

It is our wish that as many students as possible get involved in a music making activity. 
 

 

 

 
 

It is my pleasure to be able to inform you we have an exciting and varied Co- Curricular Activities 

Programme (CCA) planned for this term. 
 

The timeline for the CCA programme 1 is as follows: 

  

Thursday 14 th  September  – The CCA programme goes live to parents 

Sunday 18th  September  CCA deadline for reply slips and any payment if applicable to the course. 

(Please return to the main Reception) 

Thursday 21 th  September: Confirmation of CCA activities will be sent to students (for parents who have 

returned reply slips and payment) 

Sunday  24th  September: First day of CCA Programme 1 starts. 

Thursday 14 th  December: CCAs for Programme 1 finish 
 

Please note the CCA programme will not run during any MCE holiday 

  

At MCE we believe in the importance of educating and supporting the whole child and recognise the 

needs for physical health, extra academic challenge and engagement. The schedule for Co-curricular 

activities includes many activities: learning a new language, playing an instrument, taking an art class, 

and others choosing to participate in physical activities such as touch rugby, athletics or swimming. We 

hope that all the activities we offer will provide students with an opportunity to make some decisions, 

feel proud of themselves as they learn new things, experience challenge and make new friends outside of  

the classroom. Please think very carefully when choosing the activities you would like your child to 

participate in and remember that your child is making a commitment to attend every week for the 

whole programme . Changes are not possible once the programme has started. 

 Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. Richard.moore@malverncollege.edu.eg 

We look forward to seeing your child taking part in the CCA programme! 

Co-Curricular Activities News from Richard Moore – Deputy Head of Secondary 

& Co–Curricular Activities Coordinator  
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